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From The Editor

     August is here. A new school year is about to begin. The quadrennial meeting of the World Blind Union is just over a week away. Please see the announcement about the PARC and Smarter Balance survey. 
Sci-Voice Talking LabQuest 2 now available:

     Why you would want to own a Sci-Voice Talking LabQuest2:

Use a faster more robust interface for scientific data collection. The use of the external keyboard makes scientific data collection much more intuitive. There is less to remember and the user experience is much faster than ever before. In addition to this new faster experience, the Sci-Voice Talking LabQuest2 offers a larger hard-drive, a bigger storage space on-board the device, and a faster processer. There is faster keyboard access to speech rate and volume. Also, on-screen reverse polarity is now available for low vision users. Besides a faster talking periodic table experience, this new device provides access to all of the Vernier Software & Technology published lab curricula under the new Lab Instructions page. This new plethora of accessible resource serves as a valuable reference for both students and teachers. In addition, a useful resources folder has also been added under the Lab Instructions section of the new Sci-Voice Talking LabQuest2. In here you will find information about solubility rules, strong and weak acids and basis, and more will be added soon. All of this and more is available now in the new Sci-Voice Talking LabQuest2.

     Independence Science is allowing current customers of Talking LabQuest to upgrade to this newest model. For more information about trade in options, please contact Independence Science at: 866-862-9665 for more information.

2016 ISLAND Conference

     The 2016 ISLAND conference is coming up soon. On-line registration is now available by going to http://www.independencescience.com and clicking on the ISLAND 2016 link. On-line registration before September 1 is $25 per person. This will be the seventh-year the ISLAND conference is being held.

     Abstracts and more information about presenters will be made available by September 1 on the ISLAND conference website. This year’s presenters will talk about new developments in robotics and virtual reality, using technology and manipulatives in biology education, and accommodations for blind learners in state assessments.

We look forward to your participation in this year’s event. Come learn about new innovative technologies and approaches for teaching science to students with disabilities. Thank you for your support and help in growing our community of STEM access researchers for persons with disabilities over the years, and we look forward to many more. 

2016 Summer University

     In July 2016, the Summer University was held in conjunction with the ICCHP conference International Conference for Computers Helping People. It was held in Linz, Austria at the Johannes Kepler University Linz. At this conference attendees learned the essential skills necessary to be a blind STEM professional. Currently, the United States lacks these types of comprehensive training opportunities. Although enrichment programs are helpful in building interest, they do not provide the essential skills necessary to empower a totally blind person to become a STEM professional. More programming like Summer University is necessary to help build a community of blind STEM professionals. As part of this conference, the Sci-Voice Talking LabQuest2 was demonstrated to participants from seven different countries. These included New Zealand, Austria, Netherlands, France, India, Czech Republic, and Germany. 

     Independence Science would like to thank the organizers and participants of the Summer University, and we hope this most valuable resource will continue being available into the foreseeable future.

Legislation

     President Obama has sent the Marrakesh Treaty to the Senate for ratification. Please contact your U.S. senators and ask them to ratify the Marrakesh treaty. 

Announcements

     The following announcements are STEM and education related. Independence Science reprints this information as we receive it. We make no warranty as to the accuracy of these items although we will endeavor to only print legitimate items. We reserve the right to edit for space and clarity. We will also repeat some announcements such as scholarships etc. until the opportunities expire.
New Accessible Chemistry simulations available

     Some new accessible chemistry simulations are available. These are still under development and feedback is appreciated. See the link:  https://phet.colorado.edu/en/accessibility/prototypes 

PARCC and Smarter Balanced Survey

     As students participate in PARCC and Smarter Balanced assessments this spring, we ask that parents, 

Students and teachers take time to complete the NFB's Common Core assessment online 

survey<http://nfb.org/CommonCoreAssessmentSurvey>. In particular, we want to know when and 

where accessibility and accommodation failures happen so that we can help ensure any problems are 

fixed. Please take time to complete this important survey, or alternatively contact Valerie Yingling, 

paralegal, at vyingling@nfb.org<mailto:vyingling@nfb.org> or (410) 659-9314, extension 2440.

Scholarships for working with students who are blind

Scholarships are now available!

Professional Development and Research Institute on Blindness

Louisiana Tech University

     Louisiana Tech is excited to announce that along with its O&M program, it has expanded its training and is launching a brand new concentration in Rehabilitation Teaching for the Blind. Scholarships are now available for qualified individuals seeking one of the following degree paths:

· Master of Arts in Industrial/Organizational Psychology with Concentration in Orientation and Mobility. 

· Master of Arts in Counseling and Guidance with Concentration in Rehabilitation Teaching for the Blind.

· Orientation and Mobility Graduate Certification.

     For program details, visit: www.pdrib.com. Send an email for more information to: dreed@latech.edu Or call Dr. Edward Bell to discuss your application: 318-257-4554.

Art Beyond Sight Announces Art and Disability Institute

     The following is excerpted from the original announcement. Art Beyond Sight, in partnership with the Dedalus Foundation, and with the generous support of the Rubin Foundation, is pleased and proud to announce a new initiative, the Art and Disability Institute (ADI).

     ADI is a seminar-based critical study and professional development program serving emerging professional visual artists with disabilities and artists whose work engages with disability issues. It will begin its pilot year in October, 2016. The ADI Leadership Team is currently seeking artists to participate in the program's pilot year, and we would like to request your help.

Participating artists will:

· Attend 15 seminars (including 3 public lectures).

· Plan, curate, and install a year-end exhibition of participant work.

· Engage with peers and leaders in the contemporary art world. 

· Contribute to development and shaping of ADI program.

· Serve as mentors for future ADI participants.

     More information is available by contacting ABS Administrator Kashfia Huda at administrator@artbeyondsight.org  or (212) 334-8720.

Ralph Teetor Inventor

     I thought readers would like to read of Ralph Teetor 1890--1982, an inventor who was blind. Ralph Teetor's best known invention is the cruise control. You can read more at:

http://www.automotivehalloffame.org/inductee/ralph-teetor/134/ 

Technical Tips

     The following technical tips are offered in hopes they may be of use. Due to the many possible variations in PCs and equipment, Independence Science cannot be responsible for any undesirable outcomes.
     Summer is a good time to perform maintenance on equipment. Backup files, vacuum out dust, check cables etc. 

     Connecting old equipment; Modern PCs often do not have serial or parallel connections. 
     Please send comments and suggestions to me at: rjaquiss@IndependenceScience.com.


